

2 May 2018

Excellency,

Pursuant to General Assembly resolution 72/130 of 8 December 2017, I have the honour to inform you that I will convene an informal meeting of the Assembly to commemorate the International Day of Living Together in Peace on 16 May 2018 from 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. in the General Assembly Hall.

The celebration of the International Day of Living Together in Peace allows for an opportunity for the international community to reaffirm its commitment to promote tolerance, inclusion, understanding and solidarity.

In keeping with the decision of the General Assembly on the format of commemorative meetings, Member States are encouraged to deliver regional statements during the meeting.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurance of my highest consideration

Miroslav Lajčák

To All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York